

9 February 2023

Venerable Abbess Manshin Fo Guang Shan Buddhist Temple

Dear Abbess

I was most saddened to hear of the passing of Fo Guang Shan founder Venerable Master Hsing Yun on 5 February 2023, and I wanted to express my deepest sympathies to you and the Temple for your

Venerable Master Hsing Yun will be remembered for dedicating his life to the promotion of peace and Humanistic Buddhist values.

My condolences and thoughts are with you, the Temple and your community at this sad time, and I hope to be able to see you all again at the Temple soon to pass on my sympathies in person.

Yours sincerely

Christopher Luxon MP for Botany

Botany Parliament

122 Millhouse Drive. Parliament Buildings.
Northpark. Auckland 2013 botany@parliament.govt.nz
09 532 8390 christopher.luxon@parliament.govt.nz